MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP
May 1, 2006

The Trustees of Mad River Township met in regular session with Richard Schumann, Robert McClure
and Kathy Estep, Trustees, and Debra Maurer, Clerk present. Motion by Mrs. Estep, seconded by
Mr. McClure to approve the minutes of the meeting held 4-17-06 as read. All Trustees present voting
aye.

Chief Leist presented the first quarter EMS information. The number of EMS runs is down.

Chief Young requested that the Township look at the property across from the Fire/EMS building to
determine if a notice should be issued to cleanup the area.

Deputy Wagner reported that the West Enon Crime Watch will be meeting June 6. A new computer
has been installed in the cruiser. There have been numerous complaints about basketball hoops in
the roadway, Wagner requested a notice be placed in the Enon Messenger about the problem.

Under Old Business the Trustees followed up on the complaint of rabbits on Hahn Avenue. The
complainant felt the problem was moving towards resolution. Bids were received for the fencing in
Porter Park of $1100. The cost to replace the cemetery fence will be $300.

Under New Business the Trustees reported that Charlie Swaney had met with the County Engineer
and the Rocky Point Bridge repairs hopefully will be paid for with grant money. The next phase of the
Green Meadows road work will include Arnold drive, Green Meadows Drive and Otis Drive at an
approximate cost of $160,000.

Pam Thompson questioned the Trustees on how to obtain information about possible rezoning
issues. A Schenley Drive resident asked the Trustees to look in to the damage to the road caused
when a water main broke. Cheryl Smith questioned the Trustees about the Crossroads Land Use
Plan.

There being no further business, Mr. McClure moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mrs.
Estep. All Trustees present voting aye.
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